
    
 
   Briefs from the June 15, 2020 
  Meeting of the College Council 
 
 
 

Operational Assembly:  Mike Garrity provided these highlights from the June 6 Operational Assembly meeting.   

 Academic Affairs reported that Triton is offering Contact Tracing courses and both sections of 50 are filled.  
Student Affairs reported that summer registration is ongoing, coverage at the Welcome Desk begins on June 1, 
and there are four new Academic Advisors. 

 Human Resources reported that employees are taking two modules of training through Safe Colleges prior to 
returning to work, and are certifying their health each day before arriving on campus.  Technology reported 
handling CARES Act checks for students, and that Network Services are all back on campus June 1. 

 
Academic Senate:  Michael Flaherty noted that Senate does not meet during the summer and reported that he has 
put together a work group to explore reactivating TADEC (Technology & Distance Education Committee) since 
online learning is prevalent right now.   
 
Student Success:  Shelley Tiwari encouraged the visiting of the Guided Pathways portal page, noting that a new 
Guided Pathways glossary has been added so consistent language can be used in discussion, as well as a FAQ 
section. 
 
HLC Focused Visit:  The date of September 23 has been set for the HLC Focused Visit Chair to return to campus for 
their verification visit following the virtual visit that took place in April.   
 
Strategic Plan Development:  Dr. Rushi reported that a supplement has been added to the Data Book based on 
COVID-19 information.  Small groups are working to determine 3-5 themes to focus on in the next Strategic Plan.  
The Shared Values Survey is ongoing, and Council representatives were asked to remind their groups to complete 
the survey.   
 
Equity & Inclusion Spring Listening Sessions Update:  Derrell Carter reported that information is being gathered and 
an equity and inclusion strategy is being developed over the summer for implementation this fall.   
 
Campus Plan to Reopen:  President Moore reported that the college is moving through the stages in the reopening 
plan, noting that it must remain a work in progress.  Approximately 150 employees have returned to campus so far, 
in staggered shifts.  VP Susan Campos is meeting with faculty by division this week to hear their thoughts and ideas, 
and other meetings are being held in Student Affairs and Business Services areas to provide and gather information.  
Dr. Flaherty discussed nationwide breakouts and expressed the need for caution and plans for social distancing, 
proper wearing of face masks, hand washing, etc.  Dr. Campos noted that students returning for their hands-on 
work have been handling the situation very seriously.     
 
College Council Membership:  Representatives completing their terms on College Council were thanked for their 
service, and new members were announced as follows.   

 Mid-Management Representative will transition from Gerardo Porras to Vezire Osmani. 

 New TCSA President Megan Sroka will join Council in FY 21.   

 Business Services & Technology Representative Elise Rapala’s replacement is TBD.   

 Classified Representative Dayanne Figueroa will begin a second term.   

 Audrey Jonas’ term will be extended one year as Communications & Institutional Advancement Representative. 

 Operational Assembly Chair will transition from Mike Garrity to Kurian Tharakunnel.   
 
sp 


